
 
 

Decision No. 57/CL/001/2014 
 
  IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 

2012 
  AND 
 
  IN THE MATTER of an application by Amuri Golf Club 

Inc pursuant to s.127 of the Act for 
renewal of an Club Licence in respect 
of premises situated at 422 
Rotherham Road North, Rotherham 
known as "Amuri Golf Club" 

 
BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee 
 
Deputy Chair: Councillor R Davison   
 

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS) 
 
This is an application by Amuri Golf Club Inc for renewal of an Club Licence in respect of 
premises situated at 422 Rotherham Road North, Rotherham, known as "Amuri Golf Club". 
 
The applicant also seeks to change the licensed hours to allow more flexibility for 
tournaments. 
 
The current licensed hours are less than 40 hours per week, which enables the club to meet 
the Class 3 club criteria: 
 
 Tuesday, Saturday and Sunday  12 noon to 7.00pm  (i.e. 21 hours) 
 
The new hours sought will exceed the 40 hours maximum trading hours for the Class 3 Club 
criteria.  The actual bar opening hours per week will be low; i.e. during weeks without a 
tournament, the bar is expected to be open for 4 to 5 hours at the most. The additional days 
are to allow for tournaments, which may be scheduled on currently unlicensed days. The 
club has advised a book will be held at the bar to record trading hours, which are not to 
exceed 40 hours maximum per week; i.e. will still meet the Class 3 criteria.   
 
Monday to Sunday:   12 noon to 7.00pm  (i.e. 49 hours) 
 
A plan of the clubrooms has been provided which details the licensed areas.  The application 
indicated there would be ‘restricted’ and ‘supervised’ licensed areas.  Following discussions 
with the club duty managers, it was considered that the clubrooms would be more suited to 
operate with ‘undesignated’ licensed areas.   
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The licensed areas include: 
 

 The kitchen, lounge and bar lounge areas, and  

 The veranda at the front of the clubrooms. 
 
The application was duly advertised and no objection or notice of desire to be heard has 
been received. 
 
In their reports, the Police, Medical Officer of Health, and District Licensing Inspector have 
raised no matters in opposition to this application. 
  
We are satisfied as to the matters to which we must have regard as set out in s.131 of the 
Act.  We renew the licence until 21 July 2020, that being the anniversary date of the licence 
and three years from the most recent date of expiry. 
 
Due to a practice direction from the Alcohol Regulatory and Licensing Authority we authorise 
the issue of a replacement licence with a new number and notice of renewal. 
 
 
DATED at Amberley this 28 February 2019 
 
 
 
 
______________________ 
Secretary 
Hurunui District Licensing Committee 


